PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that a public hearing will be held by the Board of Trustees of the Village of Rockville Centre as follows:
	Date:
	December 4, 2023

	Time: 
	7:00 pm

	Place:
	Village Hall, One College Place, Rockville Centre, New York


Subject:
Community input regarding a renewed cable television franchise agreement between the Village and Verizon New York, Inc.
For further information regarding access to this hearing, please check the Village website at www.rvcny.gov or contact the Village office at 516-678-9212.  

At the said time and place, all interested persons may be heard with respect to Verizon New York, Inc.’s compliance with the current franchise agreement, the cable-related needs of the community, and the interest of the community in a renewal franchise.  

Any person having a disability which would inhibit or limit attendance at or participation in the hearing should notify the Village Administrator at 516-678-9212 at least three business days prior to the hearing, so that reasonable efforts may be made to facilitate such attendance and participation. 

All relevant documents, including the current franchise agreement, may be inspected on the Village website at www.rvcny.gov.

Dated:  November 17, 2023

.

BY ORDER OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES






Village of Rockville Centre

